## ACADEMIC WORKS AND SELECTED PRESS ARTICLES

## (New accessions, July – September 2022 Compiled by Karl-Heinz Krämer

[Excerpt from the complete literature index of Nepal Research]

**Acharya, Devi Ram.** 2022. An Analysis of Student Assessment Practices in Higher Education of Nepal. Molung Educational Frontier 12:37-55

Acharya, GP. 2022. Advancing Vision in Nepal's Diplomacy. República, 2 September 2022

**Acharya, Milan** / **Acharya, Kamal Prasad** / **Gyawali, Kalpana.** 2022. Higher Education Status in Nepal: Possibilities and Prospects. Educator 10:1,105-118

**Acharya, Sailesh** / **Lama, Ram.** 2022. Hydropower engineering: Relevance and prospects in Nepal. The Himalayan Times, 15 August 2022

Acharya, Tulasi. 2022. Message From Political Cartoons. The Rising Nepal, 8 August 2022

**Acharya, Umesh Prasad.** 2022. Changing Dynamics of the Bote Communities in Sarlahi and Tanahun: A Comparative Study. Rupantaran 6:85-95

**Acharya, Yadav.** 2022. Role of Physical Education for the Students with Disabilities in Nepal in the Era of Digitization. Educator 10:1,178-185

Adhikari, Ashis. 2022. Scant Chinese Diplomacy and Divided South Asia. República, 19 September 2022

**Adhikari, Madhusudan.** 2022. Nepal's clean energy transition plan and pathway. Annapurna Express, 22 September 2022

**Adhikari, Madhusudan.** 2022. Transforming Nepal's energy system: The need for transitioning into renewable energy has become imperative, as countries around the world have pledged to reduce greenhouse gas emission to offset the impact of climate change. Annapurna Express, 8 September 2022

**Aditya, Anand.** 2022. Managing metropolitan traffic and public transport : Can it expedite mass tourism in Nepal? The Himalayan Times, 22 September 2022

**Aditya, Anand.** 2022. SAARC, Setubandh and South Asia: The links missing in vision and strategy. The Himalayan Times, 3 August 2022

**Amnesty International et al.** 2022. Nepal: Amend Transitional Justice Bill. New Draft Falls Short of Promised Reforms to Protect Victims' Rights. London: Amnesty International

Anupam, Birat. 2022. Understanding Koshi flood impact in Nepal. Khabarhub, 8 August 2022

Aryal, Indira. 2022. BNP's Conservation Efforts Pay Off. The Rising Nepal, 29 July 2022

Aryal, Kundan. 2022. Need For Innovative Journalism. The Rising Nepal, 8 July 2022

**Aryal, Ramesh.** 2022. Making Remittance Transfer Safer. The Rising Nepal, 7 July 2022

**Aryal, Saroj K** / **Bharty, Simant S.** 2021. Comparison of Indian and Nepalese media on "Nepal's New Political Map". Asian Politics & Policy 14:134–138

**Asia Foundation, The.** 2021. Optimizing Screening and Support Services for Gender-Based Violence and Trafficking in Persons Victims – Nepal. The Asia Foundation, December 2021

**Axharya, Keshav.** 2022. Vision for development in federal setup: We must get rid of the misconception that infrastructure development is just about connectivity. We must focus on creating new settlements in the rural areas. Nepal Live Today, 19 September 2022

Bahadur, Yug. 2022. Austerity Must Begin From Top. The Rising Nepal, 29 July 2022

Bahadur, Yug. 2022. Bring Fresh Faces To Leadership. The Rising Nepal, 26 August 2022

Bahadur, Yug. 2022. Building Resilient Economy. The Rising Nepal, 9 September 2022

Bahadur, Yug. 2022. Media's Role Vital For Fair Polls. The Rising Nepal, 16 September 2022

Bahadur, Yug. 2022. Public Expectations From Polls. The Rising Nepal, 23 September 2022

Bahadur, Yug. 2022. Rein In Growing Arrears. The Rising Nepal, 22 July 2022

Baraily, Khagendra / Sherpa, Dawa. 2021. Teachers' Perception on Identity Construction: Lived Experience of

Community School Teachers in Nepal. Prithvi Academic Journal 5:138-146

**Baral, Dipti.** 2022. Restoring landscape with bamboo: In contrast to natural forests, bamboo forests have the highest capability for ground water recharging. The Kathmandu Post, 8 August 2022

**Baral, Mukesh.** 2022. Nepal's phallocentric worldview on citizenship: The phallocentric world view that has seeped into the power structures of Nepal for generations explains why the citizenship bill has a provision requiring a Nepali mother to prove that the phallus is a Nepali. Nepal Live Today, 6 August 2022

**Baral, Rohit Prasad.** 2021. The Digital Divide in Online Learning: A Case Study of University Students in Nepal. Prithvi Academic Journal 5:88-99

**Bartaula, Rajaram.** 2022. Tripartite Agreement on Gurkha Recruitment has lost relevance. República, 6 September 2022

**Basnet, Bhagirath.** 2022. Decoding the controversies over the flawed citizenship bill: Without paying any heed to the call of the President for review, the citizenship bill has again been passed by the House of Representatives. Frankly, this smacks of political hooliganism. Nepal Live Today, 22 August 2022

**Basnet, Bhagirath.** 2022. Is Nepal heeding the warning signs from Sri Lanka's economic crisis? Certain indicators show Nepal is heading towards the path of economic mismanagement like that of Sri Lanka. Nepal Live Today, 4 August 2022

**Basnet, Chudamani.** 2022. Reflexivity and Field Research Experience during Nepal's Political Transition. Studies in Nepali History and Society 25:1,131-150

**Basnet, Saraswati** / **Basnet, Hom Bahadur** / **Bhattarai, Dilip Kumar.** 2022. Student's View on Online Education during the COVID-19 Pandemic. Rupantaran 6:64-72

Basnyat, Binoj. 2022. Hurdles in Nepal's Newfangled Geostrategic Drive. Khabarhub, 13 July 2022

Basnyat, Binoj. 2022. South Asia in the Midst of Cold War 2.0. Khabarhub, 7 August 2022

**Basnyat, Laxmi.** 2022. Nepal-China relations: Era of confrontations from 1788 to 1855: Direct confrontations with Tibet and indirect confrontations with China later came to influence and define Nepal-China relations. History is built on several foundations. Nepal Live Today, 24 September 2022

**Basnyat, Laxmi.** 2022. Relooking early phase of Nepal-China relations: There are interesting episodes in Nepal-China relations. Every such episode has contributed to making of the Nepal-China relations in one way or the other. Nepal Live Today, 11 September 2022

**Bhagat, Ayushman.** 2022. Entrpment processes in the emigration regime: The presence of migration bans and the absence of bilateral labor agreements in domestic work in Nepal. Theoretical Inquiries in Law 23:2,222-245

Bhandari, An. 2022. Monitor Financial Sector Properly. The Rising Nepal, 22 August 2022

**Bhandari, Narayan.** 2022. Nature conservation should be the priority for tourism development. Khabarhub, 25 September 2022

**Bhatta, Bhawani.** 2022. Failure to rehabilitate families displaced by national park detrimental to humans, wildlife: While humans live in constant fear of wild animal attacks, the latter find their natural habitats disturbed by human activities. The Kathmandu Post, 6 August 2022

Bhatta, Chandra Dev (ed.). 2022. Rooting Nepal's Democratic Spirit. Lalitpur: Friedrich-Ebert-Stiftung

Bhattarai, Dinesh. 2022. Nepal's Nonalignment Relevant Forever. The Rising Nepal, 12 August 2022

**Bhattarai, Kamal Dev.** 2022. Dahal will settle for nothing less than prime minister's chair. Annapurna Express, 21 July 2022

Bhattarai, Kamal Dev. 2022. New elections, same old faces. Annapurna Express, 1 September 2022

**Bhattarai, Kamal Dev.** 2022. Where is the synergy in Nepal's energy policy? Annapurna Express, 11 August 2022

**Bhattarai, Kamal Dev.** 2022. Where will Nepal sell its excess energy? For now, India is Nepal's sole energy market but there are other several prospective markets in South and Southeast Asia. Energy-hungry Bangladesh is one. Annapurna Express, 4 August 2022

**Bhattarai, Kamal Dev.** 2022. Why are parties hesitating to fight elections on their own: Personal interests of a handful of leaders have become the driving force behind alliance politics. The NC leadership, for one, feels only an electoral alliance will ensure the party's continued presence in power. Annapurna Express, 28 July 2022

**Bhul, Sunita.** 2022. Did Maoists abandon the issue of "inclusion" and equal representation? Khabarhub,, 22 August 2022

Bhusal, Lok Nath. 2022. Promoting welfare of senior citizens. The Rising Nepal, 27 August 2022

Bhusal, Lok Nath. 2022. Social Protection Against Poverty. The Rising Nepal, 19 August 2022

**Bhusal, Thaneshwar.** 2022. Reintegrating returnee migrant workers: The local level is the fundamental institution to implement reintegration programmes. The Kathmandu Post, 23 September 2022

**Bhushal, Ramesh.** 2022. Nepal and China to study trans-Himalayan railway: China is to start a feasibility study for the trans-Himalayan Tibet-Nepal Railway, but there environmental and technical questions. Nepali Times, 23 September 2022

**Bist, Bimal C. et al.** 2021. Male Involvement in Reproductive, Maternal and Child Health Services: A Qualitative Study in Dhading District of Nepal. Social Inquiry: Journal of Social Science Research 3:1,41-56

**Budhathoki, Shak Bahadur.** 2022. Decentralization of Corruption in the Education Sector: An Analysis of Anti- Graft Reports . Molung Educational Frontier 12:208-229

**Chalise, Aashish.** 2022. Interconnected grid for energy security: Only an interconnected grid will save Nepal from power cuts in case of a calamity causing to lose a few hydropower plants. The Kathmandu Post, 26 September 2022

Chalise, Suresh C. 2022. Negotiations with Maoists on PR System and Parliamentary Democracy. República, 12 July 2022

**Chalisey, Krishna Chandra.** 2022. The 1949 Geneva Conventions and Nepal: International humanitarian law has a bearing on Nepal's stalled transitional justice process. The Kathmandu Post, 10 August 2022

Chaudhary, Randhir. 2022. Seven Years On: Remembering Ashoj 3. República, 19 September 2022

**Chaulagain, Balaram Sharma.** 2022. Retain Youths For Agriculture Development. The Rising Nepal, 10 September 2022

**Chhetry, Tek Bahadur.** 2022. English for Engineering Students: A Survey of Pokhara University. The Educator Journal 10:1,171-177

**Chitrakar, Barsha.** 2022. Reinvigorating the streets: Municipalities have succeeded in grouping vendors in a pedestrian, mall-type environment. The Kathmandu Post, 4 August 2022

Dahal, Atindra. 2022. Expecting Electoral Innovation. República, 29 August 2022

Dahal, Ballav. 2022. New Action Plan To Recover Tourism. The Rising Nepal, 1 August 2022

Dahal, Ballav. 2022. Poll manifestoes: Refrain From Populist Agenda. The Rising Nepal, 12 September 2022

Dahal, Ballav. 2022. Remembering BP And Pushpalal . The Rising Nepal, 25 July 2022

Dahal, Ballav. 2022. Strengthen CIAA To Curb Corruption. The Rising Nepal, 26 September 2022

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2022. Adjusting To Shifting Geopolitics. The Rising Nepal, 24 September 2022

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2022. Civic Loyalty Key To National Sovereignty. The Rising Nepal, 23 July 2022

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2022. Critical Moment For Party Reforms. The Rising Nepal, 2 July 2022

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2022. Cultural Thrills Of Progress. The Rising Nepal, 13 August 2022

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2022. Democracy Is Not Zero-Sum Game. The Rising Nepal, 6 August 2022

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2022. Ending Ambiguity In Foreign Policy. The Rising Nepal, 20 August 2022

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2022. Ensuring Political Stability. The Rising Nepal, 15 July 2022

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2022. Imperatives Of Citizen Empowerment. The Rising Nepal, 30 July 2022

**Dahal, Dev Raj.** 2022. Nepal's Foreign Policy: Navigating Geo-strategic Manoeuvres. The Rising Nepal, 3 September 2022

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2022. The Native Roots Of Freedom. The Rising Nepal, 9 July 2022

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2022. The rules of democratic game. The Rising Nepal, 27 August 2022

Dahal, Jagadish. 2022. The judiciary: Don't violate its sanctity. The Himalayan Times, 12 August 2022

**Dangal, Hemanta / Karki, Alina.** 2022. Shock Responsive Social Protection: Leveraging Existing Systems to Deliver Rapid Relief. República, 1 August 2022

**Dhungana, Ananta Raj / Bhattarai, Bishwa Prakash.** 2021. Differential in Utilization of Forest Products among the Users of Community Forest in Kaski District. Prithvi Academic Journal 5:38-45

Dhungana, Samrat. 2022. Gender equality: Heading towards right direction. The Himalayan Times, 1 September 2022

**Dhungana, Samrat.** 2022. Quality education: Through public-private partnerships. The Himalayan Times, 5 August 2022

Dhungana, Souray. 2022. Subsistence Farming Still Matters in Nepal. Khabarhub, 22 July 2022

**Dhungel, Nischal.** 2022. Connectivity via sub-regional cooperation: Transport infrastructure becomes extremely important as it is the primary driver of economic growth. The Kathmandu Post, 5 August 2022

**Dhungel, Nischal.** 2022. Trapped in migration and remittance: It is necessary to invest in the skills of Nepali youth to fully realise the demographic dividend. The Kathmandu Post, 4 September 2022

Dixit, Niranjan Mani. 2022. Is Nepal Trapped in Geopolitical and Geostrategic Rivalry? República, 28 August 2022

**Dulal, Lok Nath.** 2022. The Role of Natural Heritage for the Promotion of Tourism in Ilam. Molung Educational Frontier 12:104-126

**Dwa, Om Prasad.** 2021. Ethno-Medicinal Uses of Wild Edible Fruits in Pokhara Valley, Nepal. Prithvi Academic Journal 5:28-37

**Galimberti, Simone.** 2022. A blueprint for political empowerment of Nepali women: Male politicians in dominant positions should face the reality that women in Nepal have no equal opportunities to contest the elections. Nepal Live Today, 9 July 2022

**Galimberti, Simone.** 2022. Affordable health care: Helps build up citizens' resilience. The Himalayan Times, 12 July 2022

**Galimberti, Simone.** 2022. Leadership for climate action: Hinges on quality education. The Himalayan Times, 29 September 2022

**Galimberti, Simone.** 2022. Nepal should become a global champion in abolition of death penalty: Nepal is one of the first nations in the world to abolish death penalty. Why can't Kathmandu capitalize on such a positive history to push for a global abolition of death penalty? Nepal Live Today, 18 July 2022

**Galimberti, Simone.** 2022. Seeing Kathmandu's garbage crisis from the perspective of Banchare Danda and Sisdole. Nepal Live Today, 18 August 2022

**Gao Liang.** 2022. Nepal's geopolitical dilemma: The US is continually pushing Nepal to the forefront of its China strategy, shrinking its leeway. The Kathmandu Post, 18 July 2022

Gautam, Bishnu. 2022. Leaders Must Uphold Constitution. The Rising Nepal, 19 September 2022

Gautam, Devendra. 2022. Pay Heed To Nature's Rhythm. The Rising Nepal, 13 July 2022

**Gautam, Devendra.** 2022. Weak spine a threat for Nepal: Our functionaries lacking the spine to stand for Nepal has been a chronic problem spanning decades. Annapurna Express, 21 July 2022

**Gautam, Dhruba.** 2022. Without Cooperation, Water-Induced Disasters Will Continue To Wreak Havoc: Before it can exit from the vicious cycle of annual disasters that mire its people in poverty and hopelessness, Nepal must adopt a more collaborative approach. New Spotlight, 5 August 2022

**Gautam, Murari Krishna.** 2022. Understanding of the Maoist Movement (1996-2006): The Large-scale and long-run Perspective. IJMSS 3:1,111-119

**Gautam, Saugat Raj.** 2022. Acknowledging the independents' reality: They promise effective governance, corruption eradication, and overall, a political overhaul. The Kathmandu Post, 29 July 2022

**Gautam, Shankar Prasad Sharma.** 2022. Application of Buddhist Philosophy in Nepal: A General Review. Research Nepal Journal of Development Studies 5:1,106-111

**Gautam, Sobita.** 2022. Mind the legal gap: Nepal needs a robust law to institutionalise and regulate assisted reproductive technology. The Kathmandu Post, 7 August 2022

**Gelal, Prashu Ram.** 2022. A Descriptive Study on Youth and the Nepalese Labour Market. The Batuk: A Peer Reviewed Journal of Interdisciplinary Studies 8:1,82-95

**Ghimire, Aakriti.** 2022. Employing dhami-jhankri to promote dignified menstruation: Faith healers commit to ensuring dignity of menstruators in Sudurpaschim and Karnali. The Kathmandu Post, 27 July 2022

**Ghimire, Aakriti.** 2022. Gender-responsive budgeting: Good on paper, poor on implementation: In the absence of monitoring and evaluation mechanisms, existing gender financing policies of Nepal have failed to yield desired results. The Kathmandu Post, 6 July 2022

Ghimire, Aakriti. 2022. Indirectly elected representatives, most of whom are women, have less powers: In the

upcoming elections, women aspire to contest first-past-the-post seats but political parties don't seem enthusiastic to give them tickets. The Kathmandu Post, 31 August 2022

**Ghimire, Aakriti.** 2022. Revival of women's caucus vital to advancing feminist movement: The sorority in the 2008 Constituent Assembly laid foundation for gender equality in the constitution. The Kathmandu Post, 13 September 2022

**Ghimire, Aakriti.** 2022. Voters favour women, party leaders don't: Selection of candidates is based on whims of male politicians as women are under-represented in top party committees. The Kathmandu Post, 29 September 2022

Ghimire, Binaya. 2022. Education Turns Into Lucrative Business. The Rising Nepal, 16 August 2022

**Ghimire, Binod.** 2022. Amendments to transitional justice law 'progressive but not satisfactory': Government registers bill seeking changes in Act seven years after top court ruling that struck down amnesty provisions in serious human rights violations. The Kathmandu Post, 17 July 2022

**Ghimire, Binod.** 2022. As elections approach, some are calling for not repeating old faces: Observes say just changing a small set of leaders may not suffice amid degrading political culture. The Kathmandu Post, 9 August 2022

**Ghimire, Binod.** 2022. Centralised mindset still the biggest hurdle to charter implementation: Parties chose to block full implementation and introduced only selective changes to help themselves, experts say. The Kathmandu Post, 19 September 2022

**Ghimire, Binod.** 2022. Despite six-decade history, parliamentary practice remains weak in Nepal: Experts say that in countries where political parties aren't democratic, the parliamentary practice cannot be effective. The Kathmandu Post, 1 July 2022

**Ghimire, Binod.** 2022. Deuba's one year in office marked by misrule and tactic from Oli's playbook: Local elections can be counted as the only achievement, else failure on all fronts, observers say. The Kathmandu Post, 13 July 2022

**Ghimire, Binod.** 2022. Everything you need to know about new amendment to the Citizenship Act: Amendment opens the door for thousands of children of parents who got citizenship by birth to acquire citizenship by descent; non-resident Nepalis are also eligible for citizenship. The Kathmandu Post, 25 Julys 2022

**Ghimire, Binod.** 2022. Political parties continue to abuse proportional representation system: Many nominees in the closed lists submitted to Election Commission have repeatedly occupied positions of power. The Kathmandu Post, 21 September 2022

**Ghimire, Binod.** 2022. Uncertainty looms over transitional justice amid delays in tabling bill: As conflict victims, rights activists and international rights bodies cry foul at some provisions, those involved in drafting the bill say there's a lack of political will. The Kathmandu Post, 28 July 2022

Ghimire, Lal Shankar. 2022. Get the Governance Right. Khabarhub, 28 September 2022

**Ghimire, Pratik.** 2022. Balen and Sampang effect in federal elections: Rise of independent candidates like Balendra Shah and Harka Sampang at the local level has paved the path for several independent candidates who will challenge the old-established parties in federal polls. Annapurna Express, 8 September 2022

**Ghimire, Pratik.** 2022. Let there be ropeways: High in potential, low in execution. Annapurna Express, 1 September 2022

**Ghimire, Pratik.** 2022. Will there be demand for Nepal's excess electricity? National economic growth and energy consumption are directly proportional. In other words, energy demand will increase only if the GDP growth rate also goes up. Annapurna Express, 21 July 2022

**Ghimire, Sneha** / **Varughese, George** / **Kanel, Tara.** 2022. A critical look at Nepal's 'Other' commissions: The 'Other' commissions hold great potential for Nepal's marginalized groups, but they are in need of urgent support to ensure sustenance. The Record, 30 June 2022

**Giri, Anil.** 2022. Oli bids to couple his nationalist rhetoric with Hindu constituency: Observers say the third plank the UML leader is likely to use is the incumbent government's shenanigans. The Kathmandu Post, 3 August 2022

**Government of Nepal, Ministry of Finance.** 2022. Budget Speech of Fiscal Year 2022/23. Kathmandu: Ministry of Finance

**Gurung, Jas Bahadur / Gurung, Nirmal.** 2021. Factors Determining Profitability of Commercial Banks: Evidence from Nepali Banking Sector. Prithvi Academic Journal 5:100-113

**Gurung, Santosh Kumar / Chapagain, Ramkrishna / Baral, Sunil Datta / Bhandari, Jeevan.** 2021. Teachers' Perception of Online Teaching and Factors Influencing Intention to Use Online Platforms during COVID-19. Prithvi Academic Journal 5:71-87

Gyawali, Balkrishna. 2022. Bodies responsible for improving the sliding economy are at odds. República, 18 July

Gyawali, Dipak. 2022. Uncomfortable Truths About Climate Change. New Spotlight, 22 July 2022

**Ishikura, Yoko.** 2022. In the Name of Children's Rights: Rethinking the Rhetoric of Schools as Zones of Peace and Prohibitions on Student Involvement in Party-based Activities in Nepal. Studies in Nepali History and Society 27:1,3-34

**Jha, Jivesh.** 2022. Constitution Day: Time to deliver on promises rather than celebration. Nepal Live Today, 19 September 2022

Jha, Jivesh. 2022. Ensuring Women's Right To Health. The Rising Nepal, 29 July 2022

**Joshi, Arun R.** 2022. Teachers bunking classes: On any given day, more than 80,000 teachers are estimated to be absent from Nepali schools by Arun Joshi. The Kathmandu Post, 29 September 2022

**Joshi, Mahendra P.** 2022. How about a provincial bank? Lumbini seeks to exercise its rights under the constitution and open a provincial bank. The Kathmandu Post, 18 September 2022

**Joshi, Pushpa Raj.** 2022. How political parties in Nepal are failing in moralistic culture and civic responsibility. Nepal Live Today, 15 August 2022

**Kafle, Dol Raj.** 2022. The Historical Development of Settlement by Aryan People in Terai of Nepal. Historical Journal 13:1,1-7

**Kafle, Hem Raj.** 2022. People for Peace and Republic: A Fantasy Theme Reading of the Representation of 'Nepalis' in Movement-Time Editorials. Molung Educational Frontier 12:56-72

**Kafle, Pradip Kumar.** 2022. 'Off the Cuff' Population Policy! There is a need for a paradigm shift in Nepal - from an anti-natalist to a pro-natalist population policy - aiding economic growth. República, 26 August 2022

Kafle, Shristi. 2022. Nepal's vaccination drive sets an example in the region. República, 20 July 2022

Kalwar, Santosh. 2023. Getting Rid Of Garbage Mess For Good. The Rising Nepal, 18 August 2022

**Kandel, Prakriti.** 2018. After quantity, Nepal's education needs quality: Inadequate training of teachers and over-reliance on defective textbooks keeps learning sub-standard. Nepali Times, 14 September 2018

**Karki, Asmod / Shah, Dipta.** 2022. The future of Nepal's tech industry: Tech brands that rely on a 'made in Nepal' sentiment to sustain their businesses are destined to 'die in Nepal'. The Kathmandu Post, 22 September 2022

**Karki, Sagar Jung.** 2022. Exports post-LDC graduation: Nepal needs to act smartly by utilising modern technology to adopt a data-driven export policy. The Kathmandu Post, 7 September 2022

**Karki, Shristi.** 2022. Migration not a wish, but necessity for Nepalis: New empirical study on how oversees employment has affected workers, returnees and their families. Nepali Times, 12 August 2022

**Karki, Shristi.** 2022. Swing votes: Politics is not about people, it is only about power in Nepal – more so than elsewhere. Nepali Times. 30 September 2022

**Karki, Yagya Bahadur.** 2022. 2021 population of Nepal: Projected vs enumerated. The Himalayan Times, 22 August 2022

**Katel, Rishi Ram** / **Nepal, Mani.** 2022. Rainwater Harvesting and Rural Livelihoods in Nepal. In: Haque et al. (eds.), Climate Change and Community Resilience, pp. 159-173

**Kayastha, Rijan Bhakta.** 2022. Understanding climate change impacts: High altitude research stations hold the key. The Himalayan Times, 19 August 2022

**KC, Nahakul.** 2022. Causal Factors of Emergence of Multidimensional Poverty Index in Nepal. Research Nepal Journal of Development Studies 5:1,60-66

**KC, Yatindra.** 2022. The center cannot hold: Some tendencies to centralize powers were expected in the early days of federalism but its continuation even after five years of completion of the federalisation process is problematic. Nepal Live Today, 25 July 2022

**Khadka, Aabhash / Parajuli, Anmol / Khadka, Aakash.** 2022. A Brief History of Biogas in Nepal: Lessons for the Future from the Past. Historical Journal 13:1,21-27

**Khadka, Gopal.** 2022. Strategies of Gender Mainstreaming in Provincial Election of Nepal. Rupantaran : A Multidisciplinary Journal 6:28-38

**Khanal, Basudeb.** 2022. Reasons of Household Spending on Basic Education. Rupantaran : A Multidisciplinary Journal 6:18-27

Khanal, Ishwar Dev. 2022. Shrewd Prachanda: Batting for another political mileage. Khabarhub, 29 July 2022

**Khanal, Muma Ram.** 2022. "Nepal seriously needs statesmanship": People should discard candidates over 65 years of age in elections. Interview. Khabarhub, 27 July 2022

**Khanal, Rajesh.** 2022. When will the undeclared Chinese blockade end? China is just clearing the Nepal- bound cargo containers stuck at the border, but is least bothered about barrier-free movement for Nepali traders. República, 26 September 2022

**Kharel, Arjun / Gurung, Amrita.** 2022. Women's Participation in Foreign Labour Migration and Spousal Violence: A Study on Returnee Women Migrant Workers in Nepal. Molung Educational Frontier 12:7-36

**Kharel, Sambriddhi / Suji, Manoj / Rai, Nilima.** 2022. Domesticating the 2030 Agenda for Sustainable Development in Nepal: A Gender Perspective. Studies in Nepali History and Society 27:1,35-68

**Khatiwada, Nishan.** 2022. Is alternative politics on the wane in Nepal? The leaders of 'alternative forces' have turned out to be no different than the conventional political parties, experts say. The Kathmandu Post, 10 September 2022

**Khatiwada, Padma Prasad** / **Basyal, Keshav.** 2022. Labour Migration in Nepal: Policy, Institutions, and Governance . Molung Educational Frontier 12:144-171

**Khatiwada, Shreya.** 2022. Love Kills in Nepal: In Nepal, where the caste system has penetrated society for centuries, inter-caste love relations remain a crime. República, 15 July 2022

**Khatri, Dil B. et al.** 2022. Multi-scale politics in climate change: the mismatch of authority and capability in federalizing Nepal. Climate Policy, June 2022

**Khatry, Cilla.** 2022. Acid and burn survivors : Judged by their scars, jobless as a result. Annapurna Express, 15 September 2022

Khatry, Cilla. 2022. Drowning in plastic. Annapurna Express, 22 September 2022

Khatry, Cilla. 2022. How patriarchy promotes violence against women. Annapurna Express, 28 July 2022

**Khatry, Cilla.** 2022. LGBTIQA+ community in Nepal: Upset over electoral underrepresentation. Annapurna Express. 29 September 2022

**Khatry, Cilla.** 2022. The allure of English among Nepali parents: We are dismissive of local languages that are easily accessible to us and that restricts our cognitive development, communication skills, as well as acceptance of different heritages. Annapurna Express, 21 July 2022

Khatry, Cilla. 2022. What perpetuates patriarchy in Nepal? Annapurna Express, 30 June 2022

**Koirala, Naresh.** 2022. 'Rastriyata' and the abuse of emotions: Unyielding nationalism is not realistic in today's world, and it is time we started rethinking oursumar\_2022\_0902\_nt.pdf. The Kathmandu Post, 30 September 2022

**Koirala, Naresh.** 2022. Balen: His challenges and strengths: Changing a long-established bureaucratic culture is one of the hardest things for any leader. The Kathmandu Post, 9 September 2022

**Koirala, Niranjan.** 2022. Food health and safety in Nepal: Education and awareness are key. The Himalayan Times, 5 July 2022

**Koirala, Rajendra Prasad.** 2022. Nepal needs prudent measures as inflation hits global level. República, 23 August 2022

**Kumar, Ramesh.** 2022. A nation built on sand: Nepal's politico-business nexus is ravaging mountains and rivers, destroying our future. Nepali Times, 2 September 2022

**Kumar, Ramesh.** 2022. State-sponsored economic crisis: Nepal's politicians lack the focus and will to bring down inflation. Nepali Times, 8 July 2022

**Kumar, Ramesh.** 2022. The geopolitics of Nepal's water and electricity: Efforts to harness Nepal's rivers are getting inextricably tangled with geopolitics and the climate crisis. Nepali Times, 29 July 2022

**Lal, CK.** 2022. Flicker of the eternal flame: Pradip Giri's enthusiasm for Marxism turned him into a fringe player in the politics of the Nepali Congress. The Kathmandu Post,, 22 August 2022

**Lal, CK.** 2022. Frayed coattails of Uncle Sam: If the US proposes to facilitate the financing of Nijgadh, it will be difficult to refuse the offer. The Kathmandu Post, 6 July 2022

**Lal, CK.** 2022. History, memory and identity: There is nothing like a theatrical performance to capture the absurdities of a complex life. The Kathmandu Post, 3 August 2022

**Lal, CK.** 2022. Pathos of collective humiliation in Madhesh: Elections may come, elections may go, but the struggles of Madheshis will have to continue to establish themselves as 'the People'. The Kathmandu Post, 14 September 2022

Lal, CK. 2022. Rationalising Nepal-India relationship: Bilateralism is necessary but no longer sufficient for friendly

relations in a globalised world. The Kathmandu Post, 31 August 2022

**Lal, CK.** 2022. Ritualistic conduct of elections: Unless street protests erupt once again, Nepal is doomed to endure more of the same. The Kathmandu Post, 17 August 2022

**Lal, CK.** 2022. The pedagogy of spiritual secularity: Secularism is necessary to secure the fundamental freedoms of the downtrodden. The Kathmandu Post, 20 July 2022

**Lama Tamang, Amar B.** 2021. Nepal-India relations in the changing context : complexities and opportunities. Kathmandu: Sangri-La Books

**Lama, Babu.** 2022. Revitalising the teaching profession: Academic institutions should offer competitive salaries and benefits to teachers. The Kathmandu Post, 11 July 2022

Lama, Nabraj. 2022. Karnali – Humla: From Prosperity to Inferiority. República, 19 July 2022

**Lamichhane, Roshee.** 2022. Digital inclusion and digital equity: Perhaps the most critical barrier to getting into the digital world is the affordability factor. The Kathmandu Post, 29 August 2022

**Lamichhane, Roshee.** 2022. Pitfalls of private education: Educators have not been able to keep up with the changing mindset of their students. The Kathmandu Post, 21 July 2022

Lamsal, Yuba Nath. 2022. Geography Shapes Geopolitics. The Rising Nepal, 6 July 2022

Lamsal, Yuba Nath. 2022. Geopolitical Tremors In Nepal. The Rising Nepal, 20 July 2022

Lamsal, Yuba Nath. 2022. Opportunists Dominate Politics. The Rising Nepal, 3 August 2022

**Lohani, Sunil Prasad / Nepal, Upama.** 2022. Waste in cities: Problem and awareness. The Himalayan Times, 18 July 2022

**Maharjan, Rabindra.** 2022. Keeping down prices: We have become a commodity importing nation, and global inflation easily passes on to us. The Kathmandu Post, 1 August 2022

**Maharjan, Rukmanee.** 2022. Gorkha earthquake: Trauma lingers on seven years after. The Himalayan Times, 26 August 2022

Maharjan, Uttam. 2022. An Overview On New Monetary Policy. The Rising Nepal, 26 July 2022

Maharjan, Uttam. 2022. Conclude Protracted Peace Process. The Rising Nepal, 6 September 2022

Maharjan, Uttam. 2022. Economic Crisis Blown Out Of Proportion. The Rising Nepal, 19 July 2022

Maharjan, Uttam. 2022. Impact Of Interest Hikes On Cooperatives. The Rising Nepal, 27 September 2022

Maharjan, Uttam. 2022. Limit Impacts Of Climate Change. The Rising Nepal, 30 August 2022

Maharjan, Uttam. 2022. Prospects Of Agroforestry In Nepal. The Rising Nepal, 20 September 2022

Maharjan, Uttam. 2022. Reduce Carbon Emissions. The Rising Nepal, 16 August 2022

Maharjan, Uttam. 2022. Resettle All Freed Kamaiyas. The Rising Nepal, 2 August 2022

Maharjan, Uttam. 2022. Tackle Dengue As Public Health Concern. The Rising Nepal, 13 September 2022

Mahatara, Bidyaman. 2022. Achieve Sustainable Economic Growth. The Rising Nepal, 8 September 2022

Mainali, Shyam Prasad. 2022. Challenges Of Good Governance. The Rising Nepal, 15 July 2022

Mainali, Shyam Prasad. 2022. Civil Society Vital For Democracy. The Rising Nepal, 1 September 2022

Mainali, Shyam Prasad. 2022. Impact Of Ukraine War In Nepal. The Rising Nepal, 10 August 2022

Mainali, Shyam Prasad. 2022. Prevent Intellectual Decadence. The Rising Nepal, 19 August 2022

Mainali, Shyam Prasad. 2022. Promote Gender Equality In Politics. The Rising Nepal, 1 July 2022

**Malit, Froilan / Devkota, Anurag.** 2022. Bringing Skills Back? Lessons for Nepal's Future Migration Policy Approach. República, 23 July 2022

**Malla, Pukar** / **Gyawali, Krishna.** 2022. Challenging the old and channelling the new: Despite resistance to devolution, decentralisation has enhanced public service delivery. The Kathmandu Post, 19 September 2022

Mishra, Manjit. 2022. Coalition of the Deserving. República, 5 September 2022

Mishra, Saroj. 2022. Doing 'business' with China can be disastrous. Khabarhub, 10 August 2022

Mittal, Preeti. 2022. Federalized Approach to Transitional Justice Process. Khabarhub, 31 July 2022

**Mulmi, Amish Raj.** 2022. City of garbage: The streets have filled up with trash once again, and no solution is in sight. The Kathmandu Post, 19 August 2022

**Mulmi, Amish Raj.** 2022. Nepal in a few words: Explaining the country in words that pervade our public discourse. The Kathmandu Post, 22 July 2022

**National Planning Commission, (publ.).** 2020. National Review of Sustainable Development Goals. Kathmandu: National Planning Commission

**Nepal Live Today (publ.).** 2022. United in dotage : Old age runs deep in Nepal's mainstream politics. Nepal Live Today, 16 September 2022

Nepal, Anushka. 2022. A disturbing rise in suicide among minors in Nepal. Annapurna Express, 22 September 2022

**Nepal, Anushka.** 2022. Charting a long and troubling rise in imports: With India, a country Nepal imports most of its of the goods from, itself grappling with the economic jolt, Nepal is not just importing goods but also inflation. Annapurna Express, 4 August 2022

Nepal, Anushka. 2022. Nepal's elusive quest for sustainable energy. Annapurna Express, 28 July 2022

**Nepal, Anushka.** 2022. Possibilities and pitfalls of hydroelectricity: The country produces surplus energy during monsoon season, giving it the option of exporting the excess. Bangladesh already wants to import Nepal's surplus. Annapurna Express, 14 July 2022

Nepal, Anushka. 2022. When the victims are further victimized. Annapurna Express, 11 August 2022

**Nepal, Dhruba / Nepal, Yugal Jyoti.** 2022. Quality of Health Service: Issues and Measures to Improve. Prashasan 52:1, 181-188

Neupane, Aarati. 2022. Foreign Aid Fails To Fix Inequality. The Rising Nepal, 5 August 2022

Neupane, Arati. 2022. Diaspora Engagement Vital For Development. The Rising Nepal, 3 September 2022

**Neupane, Nabaraj.** 2022. Native Language in English as a Foreign Language Classes: Teachers' Lived Experiences. The Educator Journal 10:1,119-125

**Neupane, Tufan / Pradhan, Tika R.** 2022. Stateless in Nepal: Politicisation of the citizenship bill has deprived many of their fundamental rights. The Kathmandu Post, 3 September 2022

**Niti Foundation.** 2022. Placing the Strengthening of Democracy at the Heart of the Election Commission's Agenda: Strengthening Constitutionalism in Nepal. Kathmandu: Niti Foundation

**Niti Foundation.** 2022. Why Nepal's 'Other' Commissions Matter for Justice and Inclusion : Strengthening Constitutionalism in Nepal. Kathmandu: Niti Foundation

**Pande, Rohini** / **Khan, Adnan** / **Callen, Michael.** 2022. Data can strengthen democratic systems: A successful democracy provides men and women equal opportunities for representation. The Kathmandu Post, 29 September 2022

**Pandey, Avasna.** 2022. Insulating sentiments from hurt: We must learn to become more tolerant and inclusive to strengthen our democracy. The Kathmandu Post, 12 September 2022

**Pandey, Kiran Raj** / **Subedee, Anup.** 2022. Building Urban Community Health Systems in Nepal. Studies in Nepali History and Society 27:1,193-212

**Pandey, Pawan.** 2022. Migrant workers biggest moneymakers, but the country doesn't care enough: Nepal's weak diplomacy has been a big barrier to addressing labour exploitation at work destinations. The Kathmandu Post, 24 September 2022

**Pandey, Pawan.** 2022. Nepal aims 100 percent electricity access by 2024: The country's 92.52 percent population was connected to electricity by the end of the last fiscal year. The Kathmandu Post, 18 August 2022

**Pandey, Pawan.** 2022. Only 17 percent of Nepalis covered by social protection benefit, ILO says: In Asia-Pacific, only 44.1 percent people on average have access to at least one social protection benefit. The Kathmandu Post, 1 September 2022

Pandey, Subash. 2022. Climate Finance and Accountability. República, 29 September 2022

**Pandey, Subash.** 2022. Nepal's NDC on climate change: Nepal's nationally determined contribution focuses more on adaptation than mitigation. The Kathmandu Post, 23 September 2022

Pant, Garima. 2022. Poverty: A Multidimensional Problem, Nepalese Context. República, 27 September 2022

Pant, Saurav Raj. 2022. Call for rejuvenation in Nepal's foreign policy. Khabarhub, 28 September 2022

Pant, Saurav Raj. 2022. Nepal should make its position clear on China's GSI. Khabarhub, 7 September 2022

**Paudel, Bamadev.** 2022. How Nepal can avoid its impending foreign exchange reserves crisis: It's time to take the concrete, maybe unpleasant, steps if necessary to avoid what Sri Lanka has been through. Both fiscal and monetary sides should come together to take coordinated bold steps. Nepal Live Today, 5 July 2022

**Paudyal, Mahabir.** 2022. Nepal's geopolitical catch as Washington and Beijing lock horns over Taiwan crisis: In case Nepal finds itself in the US-China geopolitical push and pull over the Taiwan question, how should it handle the situation? Nepal Live Today, 7 August 2022

**Paudyal, Mahabir.** 2022. Paradox of Nepal's national interest: Every party agrees on fundamentals, differs in practice: National interest discourse in Nepal is largely linked with foreign policy conducts. It is often a matter of how Nepal should deal with neighboring India and China and far-off powerful America. Nepal Live Today, 15 July 2022

**Pokharel, Jiba Raj.** 2022. Announcement of federal, provincial poll: Opening vistas of possibilities. The Himalayan Times 17 August 2022

**Pokharel, Jiba Raj.** 2022. Demolition of illegally constructed buildings: A step in the right direction. The Himalayan Times, 30 August 2022

**Pokharel, Jiba Raj.** 2022. Encroachment of Tukucha rivulet: Disregard of riverine ambience. The Himalayan Times, 20 September 2022

**Pokharel, Jiba Raj.** 2022. Nepali higher education in doldrums: Need of emulating good practices. The Himalayan Times, 6 September 2022

**Pokharel, Jiba Raj.** 2022. Simmering discontent in NC: Political setback for Deuba. The Himalayan Times, 4 July 2022

**Pokharel, Jiba Raj.** 2022. Use of pocket veto: Yet another disregard of the constitution. The Himalayan Times, 28 September 2022

**Pokharel, Nishant.** 2022. Exorbitant cost of justice: Lawyers are expensive, free legal aid is fiction, and the court fees are not negligible. The Kathmandu Post, 25 Julys 2022

Pokharel, Nishant. 2022. Lacuna in Nepali history: Giving rise to jingoism. The Himalayan Times, 10 August 2022

**Poudel, Ambika Prasad.** 2022. Teacher Professional Development in the Secondary Schools in Nepal: Some Opportunities and Challenges. Rupantaran : A Multidisciplinary Journal 6:1-17

**Poudel, Arjun.** 2022. Agencies working in health, gender sectors in Nepal fall short on gender equality: Only a third of Nepal's non-governmental organisations sampled are led by women and have gender parity in senior management, new report shows. The Kathmandu Post, 12 August 2022

**Poudel, Bhoj Raj.** 2022. Beyond graduation: People want the country to 'actually' graduate from LDC status, not just on paper. The Kathmandu Post, 18 August 2022

Poudel, Keshab. 2022. Engaging Youth In Local Governance process. New Spotlight, 19 August 2022

Poudel, Keshab. 2022. Nepal economic crisis: Getting deeper. New Spotlight, 5 August 2022

Poudel, Keshab. 2022. Nepal's energy: Getting Green And Clean. New Spotlight, 9 September 2022

Poudel, Keshab. 2022. SARI/EI: Energy Trade. New Spotlight, 5 August 2022

**Poudel, Purushottam.** 2022. People's issues ignored as parties are overly fixated on power: One year since adopting their common minimum programme, the ruling parties have never discussed the commitments. The Kathmandu Post, 31 August 2022

**Poudel, Purushottam.** 2022. Will Hinduism be an agenda in the upcoming elections? While events in India will have an impact, religion is as yet not a big vote-puller in Nepal. The Kathmandu Post, 19 September 2022

**Poudel, Uttam.** 2022. Instigation of TRC and CIEDP for Justice, and Psychic Therapy: Let's not contextualize Nepal as human-rights-risk-zone. Nepal Live Today, 14 September 2022

**Pradhan, Surendra.** 2022. Sustainable waste management: Bringing ready-to-cook food will reduce the amount of food waste entering the city. The Kathmandu Post, 26 August 2022

**Pradhan, Tika R.** 2022. What kind of president did the new republic imagine? President Bidya Devi Bhandari's recent political activism has trained the focus on the roles and responsibilities of the institution she represents. The Kathmandu Post, 25 September 2022

**Pradhan, Tika R.** / **Ghimire, Binod.** 2022. President Bhandari returns citizenship bill to Parliament calling for review: Head of state returns bill, endorsed by both houses, listing concerns as she stresses swift passage of citizenship law. The Kathmandu Post, 15 August 2022

**Pradhan, Tika R.** / **Giri, Anil.** 2022. Left alliance has an appeal to the communists. But can they pull it off again? Ruling coalition seems to be intact so far, but recent activities hint something is cooking with the leftist forces feeling encouraged. The Kathmandu Post, 3 July 2022

**Prasain, Krishana.** 2022. Nepali manufacturing retarded by conflict, politics and energy crisis: The number of large manufacturing establishments grew by only 17.46 percent in 27 years, according to the National Industrial Survey. The Kathmandu Post, 9 July 2022

**Prasain, Krishana.** 2022. New maximum levels for heavy metals in food products fixed: Nepal will implement the standards after they have been approved by the World Trade Organisation, officials say. The Kathmandu Post, 9 August 2022

**Rana, Divya / Pradhan, Vibhav.** 2022. Fixing a flawed quota system: The solution to the loopholes is not discontinuation but evidence-based revision. The Kathmandu Post, 21 September 2022

Rana, Pranaya SJB. 2022. The deep dive: Lesser citizens. The Record, 29 July 2022

**Rana, Samar SJB** / **Shrestha, Vera Jasmine.** 2022. Theory of dissent: 'None of the above' is a legitimate option that allows the electorate to reject candidates. The Kathmandu Post, 2 September 2022

Ranjitkar, Junu Basukala. 2022. Difference between Stūpa and Caitya in Ancient Time. Historical Journal 13:1,8-20

Rauniyar, Kanchan. 2022. Stagflation: Or a bumpy inflation in Nepal? The Himalayan Times, 26 September 2022

Raut, Shrutika. 2022. How free is freedom of artistic expression in Nepal? Nepal Live Today, 17 September 2022

**Raut, Shrutika.** 2022. In Nepal, to be able to vote is a tough nut to crack: Forced to stand in long queues, coupled with delays, service seekers express rage against the tedious voter registration proces. Nepal Live Today, 7 July 2022

**Raut, Shrutika.** 2022. Teej is changing: What does it mean to today's Nepali women? Once viewed as a celebration of patriarchy in the name of culture, modernity, money, freedom and women's rights have come to define what Teej should be and should not be. Nepal Live Today, 30 August 2022

**Regmi, Adhiraj** / **Dhungana, Sourav.** 2022. Revisiting Nepal's land laws: Nearly all infrastructure projects have encountered issues concerning land acquisition. The Kathmandu Post, 24 August 2022

**Regmi, Balmukunda.** 2022. Cooperation for ecological protection: The Shanghai Cooperation Organisation nations will feed almost half of the world's population if they are food secure. The Kathmandu Post, 25 September 2022

Rijal, Mukti. 2022. Civic Engagement In Electoral Politics. República, 29 September 2022

Rijal, Mukti. 2022. decentralising school education. The Rising Nepal, 4 August 2022

Rijal, Mukti. 2022. Fiscal Discipline At Local Level. The Rising Nepal, 28 July 2022

Rijal, Mukti. 2022. Judicial Credibility At Stake. The Rising Nepal, 14 July 2022

Rijal, Mukti. 2022. Make Poll Manifestoes Realistic. The Rising Nepal, 1 September 2022

Rijal, Mukti. 2022. New Wheels In Politics. The Rising Nepal, 7 July 2022

**Rijal, Mukti.** 2022. Politics and courage: Their contribution to democracy is so great that we are expected to remember the past and be content. The Kathmandu Post, 11 August 2022

Rijal, Mukti. 2022. Redeem TU From Union Politics. The Rising Nepal, 22 September 2022

Rijal, Mukti. 2022. Why Alternative Forces Fail In Nepal? The Rising Nepal, 21 July 2022

Rijal, Mukti. 2022. Why Politicians Need Moral Integrity? The Rising Nepal, 18 August 2022

Rupakheti, Ram Chandra. 2022. Is the burden of foreign debt in Nepal alarming? República, 6 August 2022

**Sapkota, Janakraj.** 2022. The Nepalis braving 'death route' to reach Europe: Tricked by organised human traffickers, Nepalis who try to land in Greece illegally via Turkey are dying and disappearing in increasing numbers. The Kathmandu Post, 10 September 2022

Senchurey, Rajendra. 2022. Formulating Local Youth Policy. The Rising Nepal, 22 July 2022

**Shah, Nisha.** 2023. Who counts in #Me Too? One woman received an outpouring of support, the other continues to fight on her own. The Kathmandu Post, 24 July 2022

**Shahi, Min Bahadur / Devkota, Chiranjivi.** 2022. Local Government Response in Corona Pandemic: An Overview of Karnali Province. Research Nepal Journal of Development Studies 5:1,87-105

**Shakya, Bijendra Man.** 2022. Nepal : An economic crisis like in Sri Lanka is inevitable, if Nepal ignores its early symptoms. The Kathmandu Post, 15 July 2022

Shakya, Sujeev. 2022. Failed Bids To Form New Parties. The Rising Nepal, 25 August 2022

**Shakya, Sujeev.** 2022. Preparing for COP 27: Waste management has become a political football that Nepali politicians enjoy playing. The Kathmandu Post, 23 August 2022

**Shakya, Sujeev.** 2022. Reflecting on events: Single-use plastic bottles seem to dot climate change and sustainability programmes. The Kathmandu Post, 20 September 2022

**Shakya, Sujeev.** 2022. Take a long-term view: We need to rise above petty issues and work as a group on a long-term economic plan. The Kathmandu Post, 26 July 2022

**Shakya, Sujeev.** 2022. Upholding the rule of law: Actions that took on unauthorised construction were seen as a victory against corruption by Sujeev Shakya. The Kathmandu Post, 6 September 2022

**Shakya, Sujeev.** 2022. Will Nepal vote for change? Hopefully, we can eliminate some of the faces that have spread negativity amongst Nepalis. The Kathmandu Post, 9 August 2022

**Sharma, Ganesh Raj.** 2022. My reflections on Nepal's constitution, governance and politics. Kathmandu: Mandala Book Point

**Sharma, Hari Maya.** 2022. Gender in Nepalese Higher Education Curriculum: An Example from Tribhuvan University. The Educator 10:1,93-104

**Sharma, Krishna.** 2022. Research and development: Necessity for economic growth. The Himalayan Times, 20 July 2022

**Sharma, Mandira** / **Ansari, Mohna.** 2022. No closure after Nepal's insurgency : Sixteen years after the conflict ended, families still struggle for transitional justice. Nepali Times, 22 July 2022

Sharma, Namrata. 2022. Citizenship Bill: Maintain Gender Justice, Equality. The Rising Nepal, 31 August 2022.

Sharma, Namrata. 2022. Media Vital For Rights Protection. The Rising Nepal, 3 August 2022

Sharma, Namrata. 2022. Street Vending Integral To Urban Living. The Rising Nepal, 24 August 2022

**Sharma, Sabeena.** 2022. Complexities and challenges of Nepal's development: The government needs to engage every key development stakeholder in the process of planning development projects. Close coordination amongst the key stakeholders is essential. Nepal Live Today, 4 July 2022

**Sharma, Sanjib** / **Talchabhadel, Rocky.** 2022. Multisectoral multiscale disasters: Investment in science is crucial for improving the prediction of cascading hazards and risks. The Kathmandu Post, 10 July 2022

**Shrestha, Anjila.** 2022. Nepal Oil Corporation's Price Stabilization Fund: Have Nepalis benefited from it? What use is the 13 billion rupees fund if we, the consumers, still have to pay high prices for fuel? Nepal Live Today, 8 August 2022

Shrestha, Hari. 2022. Quest For Prehistoric Nepal. The Rising Nepal, 2 August 2022

Shrestha, Hari Prasad. 2022. Kathmandu: Confronting to Restore Lost Paradise. República, 28 July 2022

Shrestha, Hari Prasad. 2022. The Coming Global Recession: Will Nepal Resist the Trend? . República, 9 July 2022

Shrestha, Krishna K. 2022. Reshaping Indigenous Movement in Nepal. República, 25 July 2022

**Shrestha, Prithvi Man.** 2022. Despite reservation quotas for minorities, Brahmins continue to dominate civil service: Forty-five percent civil service seats are reserved for women, indigenous groups, Madhesis, Dalits, people with disabilities and those from backward regions. The Kathmandu Post, 28 July 2022

**Shrestha, Ramesh / Subedi, Dambaru.** 2022. Youth, politics, and youth-led political violence in Nepal. Asian Politics & Policy 14:332–350

Shrestha, Sahina. 2022. Are women not Nepali enough? Nepali Times, 29 July 2022

**Silwal, Purna B.** 2021. Nepal's instability conundrum: navigating political, military, economic & diplomatic landscape. Lalitpur: Institute for National Security Studies

**Sindurakar, Jinesh.** 2022. Accessible tourism: Can it be a medium to rebrand our tourism? The Himalayan Times, 1 July 2022

**Sindurakar, Jinesh.** 2022. Rethinking tourism : Conventional approach needs modification. The Himalayan Times, 27 September 2022

**Subba, Usha Kiran.** 2022. Women in climate change policy: Give them their due. The Himalayan Times, 8 September 2022

**Subedi, Abhi.** 2022. Land of gossip: The psyche of producing gossip would remain the principal shaper of the election manifestos. The Kathmandu Post, 11 September 2022

**Subedi, Abhi.** 2022. Metropolitan dreams of Nepal: A prudent and creative spirit should guide the metropolitan spirit of construction. The Kathmandu Post, 25 September 2022

**Subedi, Abhi.** 2022. Sharing university narratives: Things went wrong when the political parties turned the students' organisations into party units. The Kathmandu Post, 17 July 2022

Subedi, Ritu Raj. 2022. Can Socialist Centre Sail Smoothly? . The Rising Nepal, 24 July 2022

Subedi, Ritu Raj. 2022. Left Alliance Still A Far Cry. The Rising Nepal, 10 July 2022

Subedi, Ritu Raj. 2022. Mutual Insults Mar Left Movement. The Rising Nepal, 7 August 2022

Subedi, Ritu Raj. 2022. President Runs The Gauntlet. The Rising Nepal, 25 September 2022

Subedi, Ritu Raj. 2022. Unified Socialist At A Crossroads. The Rising Nepal, 4 September 2022

Subedi, Ritu Raj. 2022. Unified Socialist Heads To Bumpy Ride. The Rising Nepal, 3 July 2022

**Subedi, Shree Ram.** 2022. When will Nepal's high-level bodies on climate change work actively? República, 10 August 2022

**Tamang, Seira / Rai Karki, Sumina / Acharya, Amol / Nepal, Srijana.** 2022. Beyond "Capacity": Gendered Election Processes, Networks, and Informality in Local Governments in Nepal. Policy Note. Kathmandu: The Asian Foundation

**Taylor, Marissa.** 2022. A Tibetan refugee leads a Mustang village towards accessible education: Tenzin Chomphel first came to the village of Ghiling in upper Mustang in 1959. Little did he know then that decades later, his life's work would be to see the village prosper. The Kathmandu Post, 3 September 2022

**Thapa, Deepak.** 2022. High and mighty: We should debate whether we need VIPs flashing their status to our faces every opportunity they find. The Kathmandu Post, 8 September 2022

**Thapa, Deepak.** 2022. Lies, more lies: It is our misfortune that the cast of characters has changed very little in the last three decades. The Kathmandu Post, 14 July 2022

**Thapa, Deepak.** 2022. Mergers and factions: Given past experience, we might as well write off the yet-to-be-born party even before it comes into being. The Kathmandu Post, 25 August 2022

**Thapa, Deepak.** 2022. Politics and courage: Their contribution to democracy is so great that we are expected to remember the past and be content. The Kathmandu Post, 11 August 2022

**Thapa, Deepak.** 2022. The political games: One can only hope that wise heads prevail in the current coalition. The Kathmandu Post, 22 September 2022

Thapa, Ganga Bahadur. 2022. Is Nepal losing democracy? Khabarhub, 31 July 2022

**Thapa, Makshindra.** 2022. Impact of Service Quality on Student Satisfaction: A Case Study of Public Sector Higher Secondary Institution. THE BATUK: A Peer Reviewed Journal of Interdisciplinary Studies 8:1,1-15

Timalsina, Krishna. 2022. Unexplained story of BRI. Khabarhub, 18 July 2022

**Timalsina, Saroj Kumar.** 222. Nepal-India Relation: Migration Perspective. THE BATUK: A Peer Reviewed Journal of Interdisciplinary Studies 8:1,96-107

**Timilsena, Narayan Prasad.** 2022. Biogas as a Source of Energy and its Production from Kitchen Waste. The Educator Journal 10:1,164-170

Tiwari, Nandalal. 2022. A Joyous Achievement. The Rising Nepal, 19 September 2022

Tiwari, Ramesh. 2022. Rethinking Tourism To Generate Jobs, Revenues. The Rising Nepal, 27 September 2022

Torri, Davide. 2022. Landscape, Ritual and Identity among the Hyolmo of Nepal. Routledge

Tripathi, Akhilesh. 2022. Nov 20 Polls: Let's Stop the Snollygosters!. República, 4 September 2022

**Tripathi, Krishna Prasad.** 2021. Promoting Child-Friendly School Policies in Pokhara Metropolitan City: A Children's Rights Approach. Prithvi Academic Journal 5:114-127

**Tuladhar, Rishab.** 2022. How does an agricultural country fail in agriculture? Nepal has more productivity and opportunities for economic growth in high value cash crops, compared to cereal crops. But the farmers and government have not used this opportunity. Nepal Live Today, 13 September 2022

**Upadhya, Madhukar.** 2022. Looming food crisis: The state has never taken food shortages seriously because of the false security net—the Indian market. The Kathmandu Post, 13 July 2022

**Upadhya, Sanjay.** 2021. Empowered and imperiled: Nepal's peace puzzle in bits and pieces. Kathmandu: FinePrint Pvt. Ltd.

Upadhyay, Narayan. 2022. Coalition Seat-sharing Onus On NC, Maoist Centre. The Rising Nepal, 9 August 2022

Upadhyay, Narayan. 2022. Seat Sharing Conundrum. The Rising Nepal, 6 September 2022

Upadhyay, Narayan. 2022. Socialist Centre: A Bargaining Chip? The Rising Nepal, 26 July 2022

Upadhyay, Narayan. 2022. Unified Socialist: A Cog In Ruling Alliance. The Rising Nepal, 30 August 2022

US Department of State. 2022. Nepal 2021 Human Rights Report. Department of State

**Wagle, Achyut.** 2022. Challenges to the new monetary policy: The protracted crisis of loanable liquidity in the banking system shows no signs of abating. The Kathmandu Post, 5 July 2022

**Wagle, Achyut.** 2022. Constitutionalism in crisis: Ironically, the final interpreter of the constitution, the Supreme Court, itself is mired in hazy confusion. The Kathmandu Post, 27 September 2022

**Wagle, Achyut.** 2022. Criminalised politics, politicised institutions: Leaders need money to finance elections to secure victory for their cronies, relatives and sycophants. The Kathmandu Post, 19 July 2022

**Wagle, Achyut.** 2022. Resetting Nepal-China ties: China has very persistently pushed its agenda when it comes to containing Nepal's interactions. The Kathmandu Post, 16 August 2022

**Wagle, Achyut.** 2022. Skewed hydropower ambitions: Among many issues surrounding Nepal's hydropower economy, some are more critical than others. The Kathmandu Post, 13 September 2022

**Wagle, Achyut.** 2022. State capture by 'Kathmandu Cocoon': A highly cemented network of the ruling elite decides everything related to state affairs. The Kathmandu Post, 2 August 2022

**Wagle, Shyam Prasad.** 2022. Role of Improved Seeds Technology to Increase Production and Crop Diversification in Nepal. Rupantaran 6:73-84

Wagle, Udaya R. 2022. Culture of Corruption in Lieu of Public Service. Khabarhub, 26 September 2022

**Wier, Sally E. / Price, Martin F.** 2019. Identifying Paths to Successful Higher Education for Girls in the Solukhumbu District, Nepal. Mountain Research and Development 39:3,D1-D8

World Bank. 2022. Nepal: Country climate and development report. World Bank

Yonzon, Prakriti. 2022. Is FDI really the panacea we seek? República, 15 September 2022